
   
 
 

 

 

 

Keeping you informed   April 2024 

Upcoming work on Burnley Road & Midgley Road 

Starting on Monday 8 April (next Monday) we will be carrying out repair work to three manhole 
covers, one at the junction of Burnley Road and Longfellow Court, and two at the junction of 
Burnley Road and Midgley Road in Mytholmroyd. The work is expected to continue until 
Thursday 18 April. 

Temporary three-way traffic lights will be in place between Monday 8 April and Friday 12 April 
for the manhole repair at the junction of Burnley Road and Longfellow Court. Two-way 
temporary traffic lights will be in place between Friday 12 April and Thursday 18 April for the 
manhole repairs at the junction of Burnley Road and Midgley Road. The temporary lights will 
be manually operated between 0700hrs and 1800hrs each day. See the plans below of the 
affected areas. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

No bus stops or pedestrian routes will be affected. A temporary pedestrian crossing will be in 

place of the crossing next to Caldene Bridge. We apologise for any inconvenience this 

necessary work may cause. 

Contact the team 

If you would like to get in touch with the Mytholmroyd FAS project team, please contact us at 

mytholmroydFAS@environment-agency.gov.uk.  

Look out for news updates on Twitter by following @EnvAgencyYNE and at 

www.eyeoncalderdale.com.  
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